العام الدراسي 23 20 _ 2024 امتحان الفترة الدراسية الأولى الإجابة في (5) صفحات



الصفحتالأولي (المفردات - الاستيعاب المقروء - القواعد ـ التعبير الكتابي) رالدرجة الكلية: 60 درجة

(60 MARKS)	
I DEADING (30 MARKS)	

A) VOCABULARY (14 MARKS)

- 14 a) Choose the best answer from a, b, c and $d : (4 \times 2 = 8 \text{ Marks})$ 1. We saw many sea animals during our visit to the last week. a) receptionist b) problem c) businessman d) aquarium 2. The little monkey tried hard to the bananas at the top of the tree. b) reach a) x-ray c) sink d) melt 3. The mother was very after cleaning all the bedrooms. a) rich b) tasty d) frightened c) exhausted 4. I bought a new colourful toy for my little sister. It is plastic. a) took out b) made of c) moved to d) passed away b) Fill in the spaces with the most suitable words from the list below: $(4 \times 1\frac{1}{2} = 6 \text{ Marks})$ (old-fashioned / happily / poisonous / hastily / worried)
- 5. Be careful when camping in the desert. Some animals and plants might be **poisonous**.
- 6. The policeman stopped the driver because he was driving **hastily** in the area.
- 7. The parents were **worried** about their son because he did not call them for a week.
- 8. The footballers were singing and jumping **happily** when they got their gold medals.

امتحان اللغة الانجليزية - الصف السادس - الفترة الدراسية الأولى - 2023 - 2024 - الصفحة 2

B) READING COMPREHENSION (16 Marks) Read the following text carefully, then answer the questions below:

16

Some people like to eat in restaurants, others like to eat at home. Eating out can be a very pleasant experience. Having dinner with friends or celebrating special events in restaurants are things we enjoy doing. Restaurants are wonderful places for people who are in a hurry or do not like cooking. **They** just eat and go without cleaning up or washing the dishes. In restaurants, there are different kinds of meals.

Other people prefer homemade food for many reasons. It is **cheaper** and healthier to eat at home. The price of food in restaurants are three to four times more than the homemade. When cooking at home, we can also choose the ingredients in our meals. We can control the amount of oil, salt and sugar we use. At home, we cook food with washed hands in a clean kitchen. If the food is prepared at home, all the family members have their food together and get closer to each other. So, if you want to have a healthy life and good relation with family, always cook fresh food at home.

a) Choose the correct answer from a ,b, c and d : (6 x 2= 12 Marks)

- 9. What is the main idea of the 2^{nd} paragraph?
 - a) Homemade food has a lot of oil and salt.
 - b) It is important to have dinner with friends.
 - c) Families have their meals in restaurants.
 - d) Homemade food is cleaner and healthier.
- 10. What is the **opposite** of the underlined word "cheaper" in the 2nd paragraph?
 - a) cleaner
 - b) fresher
 - c) more expensive
 - d) more comfortable
- 11. The underlined word "They "in the 1st paragraph refers to the:
 - a) **people**
 - b) places
 - c) events
 - d) restaurants

امتحان اللغة الانجليزية . الصف السادس الفترة الدراسية الأولى . 2023 - 2024 الصفحة 3

- 12. Some people prefer homemade food because it is:
 - a) fresh, cheap and healthy.
 - b) a very fun experience.
 - c) made in big restaurants.
 - d) made without any sugar.
- 13. According to the text, which of the following statements is **NOT TRUE**?
 - a) There are different kinds of meals in restaurants.
 - b) We choose fresh ingredients when cooking at home.
 - c) Eating at home will save our money and health
 - d) It is healthier to eat at restaurants every day.
- 14. What is the writer's purpose of writing this text?
 - a) To describe how to cook different meals.
 - b) To encourage us to cook and eat at home.
 - c) To list some famous dishes made in restaurants.
 - d) To tell us about different kinds of restaurants.

b) Answer the following questions: (2 x 2= 4 Marks)

15. What do people control when they cook at home?

People control the amount of oil, salt and sugar

16. Why do some people like eating in restaurants?

Because it is very pleasant experience / celebrating special events / they are in a hurry / do not like cooking / without cleaning up or washing the dishes / different kinds of meals.

Any reasonable answer from the text is accepted

امتحان اللغة الانجليزية . الصف السادس -الفترة الدراسية الأولى . 2023 - 2024 . الصفحة 4

. ,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	اساره المدراسية ۱۰ درسی درسی	ىيرى، ،سارىساس	:,,,,0,

A) GRAMMAR (12 Marks)

a) Choose the best answer from a, b, c and d: (4x 2 = 8 Marks)

12	

17. My	brothers	video games when I left home.
	a) play	b) playing
	c) are playing	d) were playing
18. We	e do not like going to the cine	ema. We prefer movies at home.
	a) watch	b) watching
	c) were watching	d) are watching
19. If y	ou study hard for your exan	ns, youall the questions easy.
	a) will find	b) would find
	c) have found	d) had found
20. Wł	nile they were swimming in	the sea, they a big shark.
	a) saw	b) see
	c) will see	d) would see

b) Do as required between brackets: (2 x 2= 4 Marks)

- 21. This is my new mobile phone. I bought it last month. (Join using: which)

 This is my new mobile phone which I bought last month.
- 22. My sister used to ride a bike when she was young. (Make negative)

 My sister did not / didn't use to ride a bike when she was young.

امتحان اللغة الانجليزية ـ الصف السادس - الفترة الدراسية الأولى _ 2023 - 2024 _ الصفحة 5

B) WRITING (18 Marks)

Write on the following topic

18

 $(\ \textbf{Life without water is impossible, save water and save life.}\)$

Plan and write **a paragraph** of [6 sentences] describing the picture about how to save water

The following guide words may help you:

(important / drink / waste / clean / life / wash)



Rubrics	Planning	Exposition of ideas and coherence	number of sentences	Grammar	Spelling	Handwriting	punctuation	Total
Ri Ri	2	6	2	2	2	2	2	18

- 1 mark to be deducted from the total mark for changing the format
- Off point topics receive zero

نهاية الأسئلة تمنياتنا لكم بالنجاح